General

We hope everyone had a lovely
October break and are looking
forward to all the excitement that
term 2 will bring.

Miss McCormack will be in class
Monday and Tuesday morning and
Mrs Grant will be in from Wednesday
onwards.

Any events going on within the school
will be communicated by the school
office around the time of event.
As always, if you have any questions
or anything you need me to know
then please do get in contact.

Numeracy and Maths

During term two we will be
covering:
- Fractions/Decimals/
Percentages
- Number Patterns
- Symmetry and Shape

Pupils will have access to concrete
materials to support active learning
in numeracy and maths. Pupils will
engage in a Maths Challenge each
Friday to assess mental maths skills.
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Learning at Home

As per the Struthers Homework Policy,
homework tasks will be issued on teams for
P7s or by sheet on a Monday for Pbs.
Homework should be completed in homework
jotters and returned every 3" Friday to allow
for time for feedback.

Health and Wellbeing

P.E days are Monday and Wednesday. PE
Rits can be left in school for ease of
access.

Opportunities for Personal Achievement

Pupils will work on self-evaluation within the
classroom and will be working towards achieving
their SMART targets which will be reviewed and

created weekly.

Our Primary 7 pupils are encouraged to take on
additional responsibilities and will take part in lots
of fun transition activities this year.

There are many clubs ongoing within the school,
either at lunch or after school which pupils can take
part in to give them opportunities for personal
achievement.

At Struthers we celebrate achievements inside and
outwit school and share them during assemblies and
on Twitter. Please follow @StruthersSchool and let
us know about your child’s achievements outside of
school by emailing the school office.

Literacy

Reading — Primary 7.6 will be reading ‘Wild Song’ and ‘A
Christmas Carol’ throughout term two as part of our whole-class
novel work. Pupils will be given opportunities to work on active

comprehension and written tasks to develop their questioning and
gain a deeper understanding of texts. Pupils will also enjoy 20
minutes ERIC time every afternoon.

Spelling — On a Monday morning, pupils will be presented with
the focus spelling rule/common words for the week and will do
activities based on the associated words daily. Spelling words are
practised for 2 weeks before changing. They will be assessed on
these words during our Friday Spelling Challenge.

Writing — Pupils will be focussing on critical writing throughout
term two allowing them to explore a variety of different topics
and think critically about them. Pupils are encouraged to put
maximum effort into their writing presentation and may earn a
Bronze, Silver, Gold or Platinum pen license.

Interdisciplinary Learning

In term two we will be exploring ‘Space’ as our science class
topic and in the later half of the term we will explore Sikhism as
part of our whole-school Religion focus.

Pupils will also have opportunities to engage in outdoor learning
in all curricular areas.

We will explore the UNCRC weekly, in line with our school
being a Rights Respecting School.



